




















Some "aid" was just letters of capital funding for reimbursement with caps and 

restrictions with no guarantee of actual funding. Please see Attachment 12. In 

addition, your letter takes issue with NHCC including funds from expired 

programs (i.e., DSRIP) in our calculation of the drop in State funding. We 

understand your point. However, from NHCC's perspective, all State funds that 

contribute to NHCC's viability must be included as part of a comprehensive 

picture. Also, funding charts have been circulated that displayed incorrect amounts 

that NHCC received- DSRIP funding flowed to the Nassau Queens Performing 

Provider System (NQP) and then were distributed to Northwell, CHS and NUMC. 

Regardless, it is indisputable that the amount of funding NHCC has received from 

New York State has decreased over the years, which brings us to our formal 

request for additional funding in our letter of February 8, 2024. As stated in the 

legislation [PAL§3401(2); PAL§3401(3)] that created NHCC as a safety net public 

benefit hospital and as stated in the NHCC Bylaws, NHCC was created to care for 

patients regardless of thE;ir ability to pay. Please see Attachment 13. With 

approximately 70% Medicaid and Medicare and their resulting payment shortfalls 

and nearly 10% uninsured by design there is no way for NHCC to fulfill its 

mission to serve the 270,000 annual patient visits without adequate state 

funding. 
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